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The RIM Park debacle now hangs over the $818-million rail transit project. 

You remember that disaster. Politicians reached a private financing deal for Waterloo’s 
premier recreation facility, hailing the agreement as efficient and innovative. It turned out 
to be a bait-and-switch scam. Taxpayers are still paying off $33 million in unanticipated 
costs after lawsuits and a judicial inquiry. It happened in part because city hall never ran 
the numbers on a complicated deal.  

Now engineering giant SNC-Lavalin plans to bid on a $600-million contract to finance, 
build and operate rail transit. Meanwhile former corporate officials face unproven fraud 
allegations over projects gone wrong in Africa and in Quebec. Maybe someone finally 
ran the numbers on those complicated deals. 

Regional councillors generally defended SNC-Lavalin in shortlisting the firm for bidding. 
That’s no surprise. Council has taken a stand in seeking a private partner for rail transit. 
Politicians will be inclined to defend that approach until it is impossible to defend. 

And, yes, there are eyes on the bidding. SNC-Lavalin is accountable to corporate 
partners. Former officials facing corruption allegations are not part of the local bid. 
Ontario is helping to guide the planned partnership. Everybody, it seems, has lawyers and 
consultants.  

But we all know it’s going to result in a complicated deal. We all know that deals reached 
by corporate and government giants may still go south — is anybody a fan of the 
Highway 407 partnership? Certainly the province has soured on it. And it seems secrecy 
will continue to be a hallmark of the partnership process.  

In choosing to seek a private partner, council refused to make public the full value-for-
money audit behind the decision. Regional government agreed to keep the benchmarking 
formula secret in borrowing it from the City of Ottawa and a corporate partner. Now that 
council has shortlisted three finalists for rail transit bidding, it’s refusing to make public 
the actual scoring for firms that made the cut or didn’t. 

Expect more secrecy moving toward what’s likely to be a complicated deal with 
confidential provisions. Corporate partners are disinclined to expose themselves to 
scrutiny. Politicians are unlikely to press them.  

Because you know what happens when it all gets out into the open. Somebody runs the 
numbers.  


